Summary of cruise AX080812 between Durban and Newark
AX080212 was conducted aboard the Maersk Vilnius. I boarded the ship at Durban on the morning of the 11th of August 2012 and did the installation and testing of the equipment. A test drop was done when leaving Durban on the 05th August and another one was done between Durban and Cape Town on the 12th August. After leaving Cape Town the drops for the AX080812 commenced on the 18th August until the ship birthed at Newark during the morning of the 05th September 2011. 

In total 491 XBT’s were deployed. High density deployments commenced from a depth of 200m once leaving Cape Town on the 18th August and continued until a depth of 200m was reached before Newark on the 05th September. The main problem during the voyage was the intermittent loss of contact with the MK12 card by the laptop. This wasn’t serious since it only required rebooting of the system when it occurred .The only other problem was the occasional wire snag/stretch and a couple of faulty XBT’s. 
Ten SVP drifters were deployed as follows.

ID          DATE               TIME(GMT) LATITUDE    LOGNITUDE 

118434    08/23/2012     11H45          12.00.00 S     007.49.08 W 

118435     08/23/2012    11H45          12.00.00 S     007.49.08 W 

118436     08/23/2012    22H25          10.00.00 S     010.02.80 W 

118430     08/23/2012    22H25          10.00.00 S     010.02.80 W 

118438     08/24/2012    08H55          08.00.00 S     012.15.02 W 

118433     08/24/2012    08H55          08.00.00 S     012.15.02 W 

118432     08/24/2012    19H25          06.00.00 S     014.27.04 W 

118437     08/24/2012    19H25          06.00.00 S     014.27.04 W 

118429     08/25/2012    05H48          03.59.15 S     016.39.58 W 

118431     08/25/2012    05H48          03.59.15 S     016.39.58 W 

Overall the voyage went well. The Maersk Vilnius is an ideal ship for XBT deployments since it maintains a very steady speed and the point of release is close to the water resulting in very few faulty drops due to launching position. The distance from the cabin to the launcher and antenna isn’t far making installation a lot simpler. 
The Captain and crew were very hospitable during the crew and eager to assist during the voyage.
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